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1800 55 1800 

 
Office Hours 

Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
2022 TERM DATES 

Term 1: 31st Jan – 8th April 
Term 2: 26th April – 1st July 
Term 3: 18th July – 23rd Sept 
Term 4: 10th Oct – 15th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days 
Term 2: Friday 3rd June 
Term 3: Monday 29th August 
Term 4: Friday 4th November 
 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 

Naplan 
10th May – 20th may 2022 

 
 

2023 
Kindy Enrolments 

Now open 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
Welcome back to Term 2. For those lucky enough to have had some time off 
over the recent school holidays, Easter break and ANZAC long weekend, I hope 
you feel a little revitalized and refreshed.  
By now, you will be aware of the latest guidelines we are operating under. 
The biggest changes for primary schools are: 

- Masks are no longer mandated, but students and staff may still choose 
to wear them. 

- Social distancing rules no longer apply so parents can enter classrooms 
- Changes in close contact guidelines 
- Whole school assemblies can commence (see Term planner) 

We are still managing staff absences due to COVID and appreciate your 
understanding. We make every endeavour to try to provide continuity of 
learning and the same relief teacher, but in the current environment, this is not 
always possible. 
 

School photos successfully occurred last week. The students looked great and 
we appreciate the communities support in ensuring students comply with the 
school dress code. It was also pleasing to see the number of families who took 
the opportunity to have family photos. These are always a great keepsake and 
good to pull out at future 18th and 21st celebrations. We look forward to seeing 
the final product later in the year. 
 

The ANZAC service we held online at the end of last term ran relatively 
smoothly. I would like to acknowledge the respect that all students showed on 
this important occasion and the work of Noelle our head girl and Jake our head 
boy who were masters of ceremony and did a wonderful job. 
 

Next week our Year 3 and 5 students will be participating in the annual 
NAPLAN assessment. The majority of this occurs online.  Whilst we encourage 
all of our students to ‘do their best’, this is only one of many assessment tools 
we utilize to monitor student progress. It is important we try to keep routines 
as normal as possible and not increase the anxiety for our students. All of our 
students have had the opportunity to complete practice assessments and are 
familiar with the online platform used for NAPLAN. Parents can assist in 
NAPLAN preparation by ensuring their child:  
1) Gets plenty of sleep  
2) Has a healthy diet  
3) Is encouraged to do their best  
4) Follows normal routines  
5) Receives encouragement and assessments are discussed in a non-   
     threatening way. 
If parents have any questions about NAPLAN, please feel free to contact either 
your child’s teacher or Ms Kylie Salamon in the administration. We look 
forward to sharing the results with you later in the year when they become 
available. 
 

A big thanks to our P&C president Mrs Paula Kontor and her team for the great 
job in setting up the Mother’s Day stall. Your efforts are truly appreciated. 
 

It is certainly nicer been able to see people’s faces. Have a great fortnight. 
Regards Wayne Walpole 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
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From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Cross Walk Attendant Bletchley Park Way 
Unfortunately we have been informed that  our cross walk attendant at the intersection of Balfour Street 
and Hedgerow Gardens will not be returning. I have not been made aware of the reason he has not 
returned, but wish Wayne all of the best for the future. 
The Police Department Childrens Crossing Unit are currently working to find a replacement. Could all 
community members please be extra vigilant when approaching this crossing. 
 
 
School Photos 
School Photo Catch up Day 
Fotoworks is offering a catch up day for parents that missed having their children’s photos taken. 
Please contact Fotoworks directly on details below if you are interested in having your child’s individual 
photo taken 
They can contact us via email wecare@fotoworks.com.au or 9244 8211 
This is only available for the next 10 day 
 
 
Naplan for Year 3 and Year 5 Students 
 

 
 

mailto:wecare@fotoworks.com.au
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Term TWO -  2022 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 25 Apr 
Public Holiday 
 

26 Apr 
 

27 Apr 
School Photos 

28 Apr 
School Photos 

29 Apr 
 

2 2 May 
 
 

3 May 
P&C 

Mother’s Day Stall 
 

4 May Star Wars Day 

P&C 
Mother’s Day Stall 

 

5 May 
P&C 

Mother’s Day 
Stall 

6 May 
P&C 

Mother’s Day Stall 
Senior Assembly 

3 9 May 
 

10 May 
 
Naplan 

11 May 
 
Naplan 

12 May 
 
Naplan 

13 May 
 
Naplan 

4 16 May 
 
Naplan 

17 May 
 
Naplan 

18 May 
 
Napaln 

19 May 
 
Naplan 

20 May 
 
 
Junior Assembly – LA10 

5 23 May 
 
P&C Meeting 

24 May 
 

25 May 
 

26 May 
 

27 May 
Yr 2 Excursion 
Senior Assembly – LA25&26 

6 30 May 
 

31 May 
 

1 June 
 

2 June 
 

3 June 
School Dev Day 

Students DO NOT 
Attend 

7 6 June 
Public Holiday 
 
 

7 June 
 

8 June 
 

9 June 
 

10 June 
P&C Pyjama Day Gold 
coin donation 
Senior Assembly – LA21&23 

8 13 June 
 
 
Board Meeting 

14 June 
 

15 June 
 

16 June 
 

17 June 
Year 6 Winter Sports 
Carnival 
Junior Assembly – LA1&2 

9 20 June 
 
P&C Second 
Hand Book Stall 

21 June 
 

22 June 
 

23 June 
 

24 June 
 
Cross Country 
 

10 27 June 
 
 

28 June 
School 

Reports Home 

29 June 
 

30 June 
 

1 July 
 
Junior Assembly – LA5 

 

Bletchley Park Primary School             

Term TWO Planner 2022 
                                    Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6155   Ph: 9234 6400   

Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Office Hours:   Mon-Thurs 8.15am – 4.00pm 
Friday    -    8.15am – 3.00pm 

 

 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Assembly 
Friday 8.30am 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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COVID Information for our Community 
 

This page is dedicated in providing information for our BPPS community. 
 

WA Government Information Website 
 

COVID-19 coronavirus (www.wa.gov.au) 
 

WA Health Department Website 
 

COVID-19 (coronavirus) (healthywa.wa.gov.au) 
 

If you need advice or support for your child’s education due to COVID-19, your school or Education Regional Office 

is best placed to assist you. There are eight Education Regional Offices throughout the State and you can find the 

one for your school by looking up the school’s name on Schools Online. 

If you need help with a health-related matter, please contact the WA Department of Health on 1800 020 080 or 

visit health.wa.gov.au/coronavirus 

You can also call our Parent COVID-19 helpline on 1800 882 345 between 8.00am and 4.00pm 

weekdays or email CoronaVirusSupport@education.wa.edu.au 

 
COVID-19 vaccine information in your language | Australian Government Department of Health 
 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18289 (Arabic) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18290 (Chinese) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18296 (Dari) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18262 (Gujurati) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18299 (Hazaragi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18260 (Hindi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18259 (Indonesian) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18255 (Kirundi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18294 (Korean) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18287 (Farsi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18267 (Punjabi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18288 (Tagalog) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18284 (Tamil) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18276 (Urdu) 
 

 

We will endeavour to keep our community updated as quickly as possible through 
Facebook, Seesaw, Newsletter and Email. 

 

https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/coronavirus
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/contact#ERO
http://www.det.wa.edu.au/schoolsonline
http://www.health.wa.gov.au/coronavirus
mailto:CoronaVirusSupport@education.wa.edu.au?subject=Parent%20helpline%20support
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Finitiatives-and-programs%2Fcovid-19-vaccines%2Fcovid-19-vaccine-information-in-your-language&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3b4c78881bad462058d308d9e5e7839f%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637793604772295945%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=KFeuZ91tgBXFEdJDkEOxQeTk9a2lm94QpQMPUteviwE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18289&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Wq8ZFMrXhA32P%2FF1Uws4eYUqlXwvHmLTfxBltuwv%2BX0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18290&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Qu2lcmxzepQQb0HHvP0qXaHFHZ2alTmEUMuZs%2Fr1lBI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18296&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=381L1HRzofReud%2F%2BvwXumhMclCU4LZu4pag1sQ5YMRo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18262&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5yuRn09Cd%2BJVXTmPJz%2FMzfRSWuAD7JMVhTwKiFyZ7Hw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18299&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=TYaUFA4Um9iCBJnb3NsPyqHwzUMkUkmyngdwta5urBM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18260&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=oQdH%2BMyWjD4jmK5Ha5Pp3UDZaNlwP1tpLHCBE%2Fxgw8U%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18259&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=uwzlGKEdh%2BRIJKEPkNSAWebPQd4i3ZJZt75%2BPv9mu7U%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18255&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=VQglIMqwskczDHu%2B2J6Jx75kHHiNVSFbto4hRyNWbKc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18294&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Xz%2BZpYOnEoXd2mxBkpqWjrFuAhLfq%2FbpWNKUghSJxd4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18287&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=IDKbFRzJS9ay0UlK7iUVWx8yFDZwxGX%2FK9%2F3r7ZdG4E%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18267&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=BF%2BfsKlEj1KsC7Do1LwhGQbpaL%2F7vWZLyMiQJfHBa2E%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18288&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=nSZ%2FC1EJSFbDhPvtx108LhZz3oep243WYoPEJQYKkDI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18284&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=wCuXXOxpbZtmhWnp7ZBhock%2FwmYsWU%2BBgheJrY4LFa0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18276&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032028067604%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=FV5c3Z1YuvhGXspR3bt6ne%2F8r24Dkqi9KZw8z8Xg4vw%3D&reserved=0
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Problem Solving Competition 
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Kindergarten - 2023 
 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2023 are now open. 
 

Enrolment forms can be downloaded from our website or a copy can be picked up from 
the administration office. 

Enrolments Close on Friday 22nd July 2022 
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Numero Club Year 4-6 Students 
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P&C News 
 

P&C 2022 Mother’s Day Stall – now open! 
 
Our Mother’s Day Stall opened yesterday and so far we’ve had so much fun! It’s been great to see so many smiling 

students lovingly choosing a gift or two for their mums, grandmas and carers. 

 

Our P&C Fundraising Committee have been busy for months putting together over 2500 gifts for sale over the 

three days the stall is trading. Gifts cost between $1 and $15.  

 

If your child’s class is still to visit, please remember to send a shopping bag with them. 

 

On Friday afternoon the stall will be open (in LA 19) to parents and carers from 2 – 2.45pm. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Bletchley Park P&C would like to wish  

all the mums, grandmothers and carers a very 

Happy Mother’s Day on Sunday! 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 1st April 2022 
 

 

Be, Think, Grow Awards 
Date: 1st April 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 
Indonesian Class Judeena  Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class No Award Mr Palmer 

Science Class Dominic  Ms Browning/Mrs Davey 

Art Class Jaylen, Mehreen  Mrs Bryant 

 
 

Junior Assembly Merit Awards 
Date: 1st April 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 1 Yr1 Denique  

Ashton  
Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 Oscar  
Jax  

Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Ryan  
Jack  

Mrs Hill 

LA 4 Yr1 Suhail  
Isla  

Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Peyton  
Jayden  
Alleayah  

Ms Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 No Awards Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Olivia  
Devdutt  

Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Riley  
Ramla  

Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Lennon  
Archie  

Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7  Yr3 Aidan  Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Jaylen  
Kayleigh  

Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Aiden  
Jasmine  

Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 Vansh  
Lilly  
Jayden  

Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 

Art Class LA 8 Mrs Bryant 

Library Class LA 4 Mrs Isgar 

Indonesian Class LA 5 Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class No Award Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA 5 Mrs Davey / Miss Browning 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 1st April 2022 
 
 
 

Junior Assembly Value Awards 
Date: 1st April 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 YR1 Doing My Best –  Eli  
Respect – Roham  

Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 Doing My Best – Anishah  
Respect – Riley  

Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Doing My Best – Parker  
Respect – Jordan  

Mrs Hill 

LA 4 Yr1 Doing My Best – Theo  
Respect – Sterling  

Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Doing My Best – Sara  
Respect – Penelope  

Mrs Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 Doing My Best – No Award 
Respect – No Award 

Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Doing My Best – Ayana  
Respect – Summer  

Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Doing My Best – Jayden  
Respect – Alexis  

Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Doing My Best – Emelia  
Respect – Kaisey-Rae  

Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7 Yr3 Doing My Best – Mathew  
Respect – Mackenzie  

Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Doing My Best – Daniel  
Respect – Anika  

Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Doing My Best – Madison  
Respect – Grace  

Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 Doing My Best – Harley  
Respect – Belle  

Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 8th April 2022 
 
 
 

Be, Think, Grow Awards 
Date: 8TH April 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 
Indonesian Class Elizabeth, Divseerat  Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Copper  Mr Cave 

Science Class  Aksheera, Ethan  Mrs Lumsden/Mrs Davey 

 
 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards 
Date: 8th April 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 15 Yr4 Sophia  

Fatima  
Mrs Davies 

LA 17 Yr4 Ollie  
Sean  

Mrs Roth 

LA 20 Yr4 Lilly  
Hazel  

Mr McKee 

LA 22 Yr4 Chelsey  
Joshua  

Miss Bendeich 

LA 21 Yr5 Francis  
Luke  

Mrs Oliver 

LA 23 Yr5 Layla  
Lochlan  

Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Rafael, Adam  Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr5 Ava  
Eliah  

Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Preston  
Tiffany  

Miss Rowe 

LA 25 Yr6 Liam  Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Shae  
Ethan  

Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 Shubi  
Noelle  
Ynez  

Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Ella  
Alexis  
Harshika  

Mrs Leslie 

Library Class LA 15 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class LA 23 Mr Cave 

Science Class LA 22, LA 11, LA26 Mrs Lumsden/Mrs Davey 

Indonesian Class LA 23 Mrs Colquhoun 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 8th April 2022 
 
 

Senior Assembly Value Awards 
Date: 8th April 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 
LA15 Yr4 Doing My Best – Anton  Mrs Davies 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best – Elisa  
Respect – Siena  

Mrs Roth 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – Freya  
Respect – Max  

Mr McKee 

LA22 Yr4 Doing My Best – Akira  
Respect – Indiana  

Miss Bendeich 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best – Wayne  
Respect – Amelia  

Mrs Oliver 

LA23 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Izzati  
Respect – Talhah  

Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Doing My Best – Keila  
Respect – Rakin  

Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr 5 Doing My Best – Grace  
Respect – Holly  

Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Mehreen  
Respect – Nathan  

Miss Rowe 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Addison  
Respect – Afshin  

Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Dante  
Respect – Enu  

Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Jesse  
Respect – Liam  

Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr5 Doing My Best – Bianca  
Respect – Henry  

Mrs Leslie 

 
 

Mrs Bryant Art Class 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR FIRST EVER ART MONITORS! 

Sienna B     LA 27 
Ella W          LA 27 
Kate D          LA 28 
Divseerat S   LA  26 
Natalia Mc     LA 28 
Alexis F         LA 28 

 
 

Mrs Bryant selected these students based on their behaviour in art lessons and their written applications. 
A well-deserved accolade, well done! 
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Star Wars Day 
 
Staff and students had a “Starry” time dressing up as their favourite Stars Wars Character for Star Wars 

Day – May The Fourth Be With You. 
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Community News 
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